## The Town of Fountain Lake, Arkansas

7148 Park Ávenue Fountain Lake, Arkansas 71910

## Minutes the 39<sup>th</sup> Council Meeting November 3, 2005

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Mayor Qualls. The full council was present. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read.

Rick called for the road report. He reported that the side mowing of Hillvale Garden Trail had not been satisfactory and that he had spoken with Village Landscaping about it and that they had returned and completed the job. Jerry gave the road report. The major topic was that the garbage truck had ended up in the ditch at the side of Hillvale Garden trail ant that there was a major repair needed to prevent future accidents. There are two options, riprapping the side of the ditch or putting in a culvert and filling the ditch. He stated that we needed to take immediate action about a forty foot stretch where the truck went in. He is gathering information as to the cost of the repair. The general consensus was that the culvert was the better solution. It was reported that Lejeune Trail and Medlock Cemetery road were prepped and read for chip and seal next year. Mrs. Jean Fason asked what needed to happen in order to get Fountain Lake to pave and maintain Shady Brook Trail, which she lives on. It was reported that her road had been previously maintained by the county, but was dropped in 1991 when the roads were renamed for 911 because there was another road with the same name. There was considerable discussion. Tim read the Fountain Lake road standards that state that there are variances to the stated policy available for the best interests of the community and that he felt that this situation qualified. He moved that the town make Shady Brook Trail a town road and take over the maintenance and pave the road. It was passed

Rick brought up the subject of the December meeting pot luck and asked how we felt about it. It was decided to pursue the dinner and Rick was going to check on places that it could be held. Rick reported that the street lights will be installed as soon as Entergy crews return from the hurricane areas. We discussed going ahead with the dead end/no outlet signs and Clyde moved that we do it. It was passed unanimously. The meeting ended at 7:57.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50.

Mayor